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My name is Michael Smythe.  I am a former member of the Governor’s Advisory 

Committee on Motorcycle Safety Sub-Committee on Lane Sharing, an Oregon 

motorcyclist, and a member of Lane Share Oregon.  

  

I very much support SB 422.  2023's SB 422 is simply an updated version of 2021's 

SB574, with clarifying amendments. This bill helps reduce congestion, benefits the 

environment, and increases rider safety.  Montana legalized the practice last year, 

Utah in 2019, and California in 2015.    

  

I'm happy to support this bill. 


